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15th Annual Pro-Life Diaper Drive  During the month of October, PCCW 
will be once again collecting diapers.  Please bring them to the playpen in 
the Commons!  The highest need are donations of sizes 5 & 6.  Thank you 
for your generosity; it is greatly appreciated.  There is also a container if 
you prefer to make a cash donation.  
 

Breakfast!  Next Sunday, October 20 – Check out the free-will 
donation breakfast the Knights will cook up for us!  In the school gym 
after the 8 & 10:30am Masses. 
 

Some upcoming dates:  
Oct 12/13 – Legion of Mary selling “33 Days of Morning Glory” books, $5.00 
Oct 12/13 – Bishop’s Appeal for Vocations weekend #2   
Oct 16 – Catering event, Teammates Fundraiser, in the gym 
Oct 17 – PCCW meeting, 5:00pm, in the school library 
Oct 20 – Free-will donation breakfast, gym after the Masses, by Knights 
 

“All Souls Day Mass Intentions”:  The Mass is the highest form of 
prayer and it is good to pray for the deceased at Mass!  We will again 
this year have the All Souls custom where, in the Commons, you list the 
names of all those who have died who you want to pray for, and, in the 
marked box put whatever amount you deem appropriate as a stipend.   
Or put the stipend in an envelope clearly marked for that purpose, and 
drop it in the collection basket.  These will be collected through October.  
The names are put together as “All Souls Day Intentions” and the 
stipends collected are divided into the standard $10 Mass stipends.  
That many Masses are then offered throughout the year for all those 
listed.  This way, probably on a weekly basis, one of the priests’ Mass 
intention will be for all these departed family members and friends. 
 

Consecration of the Election to the Blessed Virgin Mary 
Mary Immaculate, living tabernacle of the Divinity, where the eternal 
Wisdom lies hidden to be adored and served by angels and men, Queen 
of Heaven and of Earth, beneath whose sway are subject all things that 
are lower than God, Patroness of the United States of America, 
sorrowful and mindful of our own sinfulness and the sins of our nation, 
we come to thee, our refuge and hope.   
Knowing that our country cannot be saved by our own works and 
mindful of how much our nation has departed from the ways of thy Son, 
we humbly ask that thou wouldst turn thine eyes upon our country to 
bring about its conversion.   
We consecrate to thee the integrity of the upcoming election and its 
outcome, so that what is spiritually and morally best for the citizens of 
our country may be accomplished, and that all of those who are elected 
would govern according to the spiritual and moral principles which will 
bring our nation into conformity with the teachings of thy Son.   
Give grace to the citizens of this land so that they will choose leaders 
according to the Sacred Heart of thy Son, that His glory may be made 
manifest, lest we be given the leaders we deserve.  Trusting in the 
providential care of God the Father and thy maternal care, we have 
perfect confidence that thou wilt take care of us and will not leave us 
forsaken.   
O Mary Immaculate, pray for us.  Amen. 
 
 

Pastor:  Rev. Sean Timmerman 
Senior Parochial Vicar:  Rev. Mark Pfeiffer 

520 South 18th Street   Plattsmouth, NE 68048 
Rectory Phone:  (402) 296-3139 

St. John the Baptist Catholic School: (402) 296-6230 
Email for Fr. Timmerman:  Fr.Sean-Timmerman@cdolinc.net 

Email for Fr. Pfeiffer:  fr.markpfeiffer@gmail.com 
Website:  www.holyspiritplattsmouth.com 

School website:  www.stjbcatholic.com 
Parish Facebook page:  facebook.com/CHSPlattsmouth 
School Facebook page:  facebook.com/STJBCatholic 

Prayer requests: CHSPrayerChain@gmail.com or 402-943-9959 
 

Marriage: Contact the Rectory at least six months in advance 
of the expected wedding date. 
For Baptisms or Weddings, you must be a Practicing Catholic 
and a member of the parish.  To be a Godparent, you must be a 
Practicing and Confirmed Catholic and, if married, married in 
the Church. 
 

PARISH WEEKLY MASS SCHEDULE 
 

28th Week in Ordinary Time 
Monday,  October 14 
7:00 a.m. All Souls Day intentions+ 
8:10 a.m. Jayne Ofe+ 
Tuesday,  October 15 
7:00 a.m. Linda Masters + 
8:10 a.m. David Hula+ 
Wednesday,  October 16 
7:00 a.m. Brandon Aylor+ 
8:10 a.m. Patty Kilp+ 
Thursday,  October 17 
7:00 a.m. All Souls Day intentions+ 
8:10 a.m. Shannon McCarville+ 
Friday,  October 18 
7:00 a.m. Jake Goethel+ 
8:10 a.m. Health of S.F. 
Saturday,  October 19 
8:00 a.m. Living & deceased members of PCCW 
4:00 p.m. Jerry Ficklin+ 
Sunday,  October 20   (29th Sunday in OT) 
8:00 a.m. People of the Parish  
10:30a.m. Living & deceased members of CDA 
12:30p.m. (Latin)  All the souls in Purgatory+   

 

Confessions:  
Mondays & Fridays, 7:30 - 7:55am  
Saturdays, 3:00 - 3:45pm   
Sundays, 9:45 - 10:15am 
 
   

Head Count last weekend: 524 

Contributions for October 6, 2024  
General Collection  $        7,963.45 
General  Online Giving       $      12,940.00 
Debt Reduction    $        1,500.00 
Debt Reduction Online Giving  $        1,435.00 
Teachers/Staff  $           220.00 
Teachers/Staff Online Giving  $           260.00 
Propagation of the Faith  $             70.00 
Prop’n of the Faith  Online Giving $           320.00 
Utilities   $             20.00 
Franciscan Sisters  Online Giving $             15.00 

Mission Coop  Online Giving  $       1,035.00 

 
Memorial  $             50.00 
 



 

This week’s featured Sister in our Diocese: 
From the Marian Sisters: Sr. Benedicta Hawkins, 
a Jr. Sister.  Featured Seminarian in our 
Diocese:  Colter Fulton, who entered seminary 
in 2022, now in College 4 at St. Gregory the 
Great.  Please pray for all our sisters in formation 
and seminarians – especially seminarian Adam 
Bohan from our parish. 
 

 

A new church directory is 
in the works, and it’s time to 
schedule your picture to be 
taken!  By participating, you 

will not only receive a free 8x10 portrait, 
church directory and mobile app on your 
phone, but pictures will be ready before 
Christmas.  The directory will have the 
usual roster of parishioners’ names and 
addresses, etc., and it would be the 
greatest if we had matching pictures!  You 
can schedule your photo date online – 
instructions for that can be found below.  
Our parish directory will not be 
complete without you!  You are picture 
perfect!  

 

Photography  Dates 
        Day            Dates     Time 
      October       Tues-Fri in Commons/Sat in Gym 
      Tuesday   10/15   2:00 – 8:30 
      Wednesday   10/16      2:00 – 8:30 
      Thursday   10/17   2:00 – 8:30 
      Friday   10/18   2:00 – 8:30 
      Saturday   10/19    10:00 – 4:00 
       (This Saturday –   in Gym) 

              November  Tues-Sat in Commons 
      Tuesday   11/12   2:00 – 8:30 
      Wednesday   11/13    2:00 – 8:30 
      Thursday   11/14  2:00 – 8:30 
      Friday   11/15  2:00 – 8:30 
      Saturday   11/16   10:00 – 4:00 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Church cleaning reminder: For Oct 19 (at 
9:00am): Gillen, Ging, Glup, Goeres, Good, 
Gorman, Gradoville, Gradoville 
 

Dinners for Priests, “Stewardship of Talent”  
Oct 14 Sandy Fischer,  Oct 15: Jessette 
Berggren,  Oct 21: Monica Yankus,  Oct 22: 
Megan Hanneman,  Oct 28: Sandy Kerns,  Oct 
29: Deb Warga 
 

 

 

Knights of Columbus – Council 1966 / Steve Riese GK (402)298-8264 
/ www.KofC1966.org    

Tootsie Roll Drive – Thanks to all who helped us raise money to 
support our Special Olympians this weekend! 
TeamMates Dinner – Reminder for the Knights who volunteered to 
help set up tables, work the kitchen, and clean-up, this special event is 
Wednesday, Oct. 16th, beginning at 1:30pm. 
October Breakfast  – Join us in the school gym Sunday, Oct. 20th, after 
the 8:00 and 10:30 Masses. 
October Planning Meeting – Thursday, Oct. 24th, at 7:00pm in SJR. 
November Rosary, Men's Faith Development, and General 
Meeting – All begins in prayer on Wednesday, Nov. 13th, at 6:30pm in 
the church.  
 
 

PCCW Meeting, Thursday, Oct. 17 at 5:00pm.  We will meet in the 
school library due to directory photos being taken in St. Joseph's 
Room.  All ladies of the parish are members of PCCW, please join us! 
 

 

 
Holy Spirit Catering is a Church of the Holy Spirit 
serving ministry.   
Next Catering Event:  Wednesday, Oct. 16, 

TeamMates Fundraiser.  Help needed for “dressing” the tables at 
2:00pm on that day.  To help, call Cherie: 298-8957 or email 
holyspiritcatering@gmail.com.  Thank you!    

 

 

For online scheduling, go to: 
www.ucdir.com 

Church Code: NE253 

Password: photos 

Jubilate Youth Choir   is now recruiting members! 
 

What: Youth choir for students ages 2nd grade and up, 
for StJB students or homeschool/CCD students who are 
parishioners at CHS.    (1st grade by invitation if they 
display the maturity needed to be successful in choir.)  

 

“Jubilate” (yoo-bee-latte) means “joyful noise” in Latin.  
 

When: The group will debut at the 4pm Mass on Christmas Eve, Dec 
24. Then, beginning in January 2025, they will lead music at a 
designated Mass on the 4th weekend of the month - initially at the 
10:30am Mass on Sun, Jan 26.  Rehearsals will be once monthly, 
the Monday prior to the 4th Sunday, 3:30-4:30pm.  
  

Why: To develop a love of sacred music and learn how to lead music 
reverently and joyfully at Mass. To learn simple 2-part harmony 
pieces and represent our parish and school in a positive way both at 
church and in our community.  
 

Where: Practices will be held at StJB school in the music room, with 
Mass being held in the church.  
 

To express interest and commitment to the Jubilate Youth Choir, 
please fill out the form that was sent home with St. John and CCD 
students, or that can be found in the Commons.  Return by Monday, 
October 21 to Mrs. Clark, school office, or rectory.  Mrs. Clark has 
led such choirs in the past at other parishes, and is excited to be 
offering this as an opportunity for our youth here! Rehearsals will 
begin Monday, October 21 in preparation for our debut on Christmas 
Eve at the 4pm Mass. Two additional rehearsals will be scheduled 
prior to Christmas as well.  
 

Direct questions to Mrs. Hannah Clark, 3rd grade teacher, StJB 
School:   hannah-clark@cdolinc.net  
 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kofc1966.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7CSue-Stevens%40cdolinc.net%7C5b6d3a6b8f1f42e5f13208dca038d3e5%7Cc05f8ba72daa4019b0cc5849c9959fdc%7C0%7C0%7C638561413142944292%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=idS6%2FxfCjJ2hekPw21%2B26TosO2WYKEt9K1DT845RPd0%3D&reserved=0


The Quilters would like to thank everyone 

who bought chances for the quilt raffled at 
Octoberfest, and as a result the Quilters have 

given $700 to the church.  Sean Gillen of our 
parish was the lucky winner of the quilt.  
 

Free Service: Church Teaching for Health 
Care Decisions  The National Catholic 
Bioethics Center (NCBC) equips you with 
reliable references, thorough explanations, and 
case-based guidance so you can form your 
conscience with Catholic teaching when making 
health care decisions. This free service covers 
topics including end-of-life care, assisted 
nourishment, and hospice; avoiding, achieving, 
or managing pregnancy; biomedical research; 
cooperating with the wrongdoing of others; and 
many more.  Contact NCBC at 215-877-2660 or  
www.ncbcenter.org/ask-a-question 

 
The Legion of Mary is going to offer a “Do-
It-Yourself Retreat”, for women or men, in 
preparation for making or renewing a Marian 
consecration.  We did this a few years ago 
and would like to do it again.  Some of you 
may still have the book, and you can use it 
again this time.  It is called “33 Days to 
Morning Glory” by Fr. Michael Gaitley, and it 
is based on what was promoted by St. Louis 
de Montfort. As it says, it takes 33 days to 
complete the consecration.  If you would like 
to do the retreat as a group, we will start on 
Nov 5 so that it will end on Dec 8, feast of the 
Immaculate Conception. 
 

Every week we will read about how one of our 
four giants of Marian consecration lived out 
his or her consecration to Jesus through 
Mary.  The goal is to ponder their message in 
our hearts.  If you want to know more about 
our Blessed Mother through four great saints, 
this would be a great opportunity.  We will be 
selling the books for $5.00 NEXT weekend – 
Oct 12/13.  When December 8 comes 
around, we will really have something to 
celebrate!  Any questions, ask them at their 
table! Or call Sherry LeBlanc, 321-3372. 

 
EPS Baby Bottles… 

Your Change – Changes Lives! 
Essential Pregnancy Services (EPS) is 
making a difference in the lives of women 
experiencing unexpected and under-
supported pregnancies.  Through EPS Baby 
Bottles, your generous financial contributions 
provide life-affirming, cost-free services to 
women and families!  Bottles are available in 
the Commons.  Fill it with coins, cash or 
checks.  Make checks payable to EPS.  
Return the bottle (filled or not) by Saturday, 
November 30th to the Commons or directly to 
Shari or Teresa Barrios.  Questions?  Contact 
Shari at 616-7509.  Thank you for your prayers 
and support! 

 
The Eucharist and Eucharistic Adoration 
 

 

For a rich reflection on PRAYER, consider a visit to the 
Franciscan Sister’s Motherhouse in Nebraska Ctiy for a 
presentation Monday, October 14, 6:30-8:00 pm or Wednesday, 
October 16, 9:30-11:00 am.  Receive Bishop Robert Barron’s new 

book,  An Introduction to Prayer.  This book is filled with profound insights 
for those looking to further their spiritual life.  This session 
hopes to inspire you to seek out more frequent 
conversations and a deeper communion with God.   
347 N. 62nd Road, Nebraska City 
 
Current open Adoration Hours at CHS:  
Sundays at 1am, 2am & 3am;   
Mondays at 2am;  
Wednesdays at Midnight & 3am, Noon & 10pm;   
Thursdays at Midnight & 2am;   
Saturdays at 1am, 2am, 3am & 4am 
 
Substitutes are currently filling those hours each week, as every hour 

must be covered – one of the “rules” of being allowed to have Adoration 

with the Blessed Sacrament in the monstrance. Would one of the above 

open hours work for you???   Maybe try it out a couple of times to see 

how it is!  (To do that, write your name by the open hour on the Adoration 

papers on the table in the Commons.  It will be for a particular hour on a 

single particular date.)  Or… do you have questions about our Perpetual 

Adoration?  Call Traci: 297-2295 

 
Marriage Encounter Experience  “Finding a heart-to-heart exchange 

in our couple love”.  Held in Lincoln Feb 14-16.  Call right away to 
reserve a place  402-370-5839 

 
Have you heard of “Relevant Radio”?  We currently aren’t able to 
receive it on our radios here in Nebraska, but it is available via their 
website. Their website also has much “on demand” and even videos!   
One example is group of short (about 2 - 4 minute) videos, 
“Eucharistic Encounters.”  They are great little videos: stories about 
the transformative power of showing up for Jesus, with titles like     
“Do you know how much THAT will cost?”,  
“It was his first, last, and ONLY Communion”,  
“Can you SEE faith? Can you HEAR faith?”, and  
“Who would YOU choose to be your altar server?”   
Check out this group of 27 short videos at 
RelevantRadio.com/EucharisticEncounters  
 

 

Join Fr. Timmerman for a pilgrimage through Italy! 
 

Next year, from Feb 24th to Mar 7th, Father and his fellow pilgrims will 
visit Milan, Florence, and Rome over the course of 12 days. Together, 
they will view iconic works of renaissance artists, pray in some of our 
Catholic Faith’s most revered Basilicas, and witness the Holy Father 
Pope during his Ash Wednesday procession through Rome! 
 

Space is limited so please register at kingdomtours.us/Timmerman to 
reserve your spot today! Questions about the trip? Contact Kingdom 
Tours by calling 402-315-1435 or send an email to 
info@kingdomtour.us. 
 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001Mm3E1KccQumLLrTPGpu9Jd_Sp7o7qGLdCwUbbnXQKfJE42RlDsN-KpD4oqV21349pz_B7HOk-JmqXro69gaFVbwTtzn8LUlfyXxdQaQvJ2eU_tgix3FrgYFMpax62eXQZz83A8CHQcscZXRYOS2b7e4tEO2KdF4mAw2YYc_4Fp0%3D%26c%3DAuCDNJfebw9ngiwY5B9k8vlMhn1ZVwqYuI6dj0UROpTBhmlgKrNGxg%3D%3D%26ch%3DG_BE3tX9ySrDx_sN3-88oJ6g5K00WiM8oHLowizxk5tffPC9ls-LvQ%3D%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cplattsmouthhsc%40cdolinc.net%7C1ac67d88c0a74077626008dc33b0f8a0%7Cc05f8ba72daa4019b0cc5849c9959fdc%7C0%7C0%7C638442082384466724%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=69B2NM4EYyiYKkrgNxQq6SZr1d25P3L2CpDlaL6whmk%3D&reserved=0
https://relevantradio.com/eucharisticencounters/


 
Dear Parishioners, 
 

I want to give a huge thank you to our St. John the Baptist Home and School Association and all volunteers 

for their hard work and stewardship of time and talent in making this year’s “Oktoberfest” a great success! 

Everything about it was top-notch, and it takes many dedicated volunteers to make something like this go 

off so smoothly. From the live music to the fun games, the dunk tank included(!), the delicious food choices 

and watching the Huskers win on the big screen, it was a great night of community for our church and 

school. Thank you to everyone who organized the fundraiser and helped out large and small; you are very 

much appreciated. 

 

Volunteers will be in the Commons one more weekend before and after Mass to help you find and fill out 

your pledge card for the important Bishop’s Appeal for Vocations. Please be generous to this annual 

campaign. As Father Pfeiffer said in his homily last week, we have to pray now for the young men who are 

even considering the priesthood, so that they will have the courage to say “Yes” to God’s mysterious call to 

follow Him in this deep way. 

 

Seminarians do have to pay some of their own tuition, so they do have some “skin in the game”. But it 

would be an incredibly high amount to have to pay all by yourself. They would not be able to do it without 

our help. It would be awful for a young man to decide that he could not attend the seminary because he 

could not afford it. Your gift to the Appeal is really an investment for the future of our church here and 

across the Lincoln diocese. 

 

It was also great to see many of you at the Life Chain Sunday afternoon! It was a little warm, but even a 

small inconvenience like that can be offered up for the unborn, the conversion of parents contemplating an 

abortion, as well as the conversion of motorists driving by us on Sunday. We heard and saw a small number 

of vulgar comments and gestures, but I think that is exactly why we NEED to be out there witnessing to the 

truth of Life! Our prayerful presence Sunday poked at their hard hearts, and please God over time, those 

hearts will be melted by God’s love to see the need to end all abortions. There were many more honks and 

shouts of love and support. We are a pro-life church and a pro-life state, so let’s continue the good work of 

advocating for babies and mothers. 

 
  

Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 

 

Fr. Sean M. Timmerman 

 

 

  



We Must Retain Referendum 435 for Nebraska Families 

 

By Jeremy Ekeler, Director of Opportunity Scholarships of Nebraska 

 

 

Much has been said and written about education freedom (aka “School Choice”) over the 

last year by its opponents. Nearly all of those comments have been steeped in unfounded 

speculation wrapped in political messaging that prioritizes systems and money over 

families and kids. I am the Director of the state’s largest scholarship granting organization. 

We work with thousands of Nebraska families to help them get to any of our 170 partner 

schools. I’d like to present a perspective of the importance of school choice based upon 

actual experience. 

 

Our organization, “Opportunity Scholarships of Nebraska” (OSN), has used the tax credit 

incentive in LB753 (one of over 30 in Nebraska) to turn taxpayers state income liability 

into scholarships for students looking for the right educational fit. This tax credit 

opportunity ends October 21st. In addition, we are now helping implement the new LB1402 

“Education Scholarships” program, a $10M scholarship appropriation. In the first weeks 

of launching our website we received interest from over 5,000 Nebraska families. 

Surprisingly, initial interest was especially high in cities, towns, and villages west of 

Omaha and Lincoln. 

 

We hear stories from Scottsbluff to Nebraska City daily, but they are not the politically 

charged talking points we’ve been inundated with by Teachers Union opposition. Instead, 

they are stories both unique and personal: A single dad in armed forces who wants to take 

care of his three kids in central Nebraska. The tale of a recent widow who wants all her 

kids in the same school without having to work multiple jobs to make that a reality. The 

story of a small business owner who nearly lost everything during COVID and is 

scrambling to put her family’s life back together. A grandmother raising her grandchildren 

after the sudden passing of their mother. 

 

This November you will choose: RETAIN Referendum 435 and protect these families’ 

rights, or repeal and strip away them away. 

 

We are asking all Nebraskans to defend their parental rights, and those of folks in their 

community, by voting RETAIN on Referendum 435. 

 

Nebraska has recently made historic investments in public education, to the tune of over 

$15,000 per student. And a surprising number of the parents we hear from are proud 

current or former public school educators. They tell us that Opportunity Scholarships make 

sense because we must prioritize the future: our children. They are witnesses of race and 

socioeconomic learning gaps, understand the post-COVID fallout, and see no reason for 



the political divide. At the same time, many are unabashed in their support of public 

education. As one said, “We need great public schools. It’s a great fit for most kids. But 

my little one, for example, needs something different. We should have both options; two 

things can be true at the same time. Let's educate children together.” 

 

Stories are one thing, but the data is also revealing. Roughly 50% of applicants to OSN are 

from outside of the Lincoln and Omaha areas. Over a third are under the poverty standard 

for the Children’s Health Insurance Program (213% of poverty) and the majority are below 

300% of poverty. In short, this program is helping hard-working Nebraskans - these folks 

are your neighbors and co-workers. 

 

To pull the lens back a bit, to most of our friends in other states educational opportunity is 

the norm (as it is worldwide in most developed Christian countries). We are seeing new 

and massive expansions of programs across the US. This is because, with over 30 years of 

experience and data in the US, school choice programs clearly change lives. Now we’re 

seeing it firsthand in Nebraska, which is a beautiful thing for our families, kids, and future. 

 

We love to talk about “local control” in Nebraska. Nothing is more local than a parent 

having the power to choose what’s best for their child. So the next time the political 

rhetoric ratchets up, remember the thousands of fellow Nebraskans whose lives are or will 

be changed by this opportunity. As one emotional parent wrote to us, “This scholarship 

means everything to us. Thank you.” 

 

These are the families that need us to vote RETAIN on Referendum 435 this election cycle. 
 
  



   



  


